






 

Tuesday, March 1, 2011 

 

To Whom It May Concern: 

My name is Terry Roach.  I am a life-long resident of Madison, Wisconsin and a 30 year resident at 1330 Drake Street. 

I am writing in opposition to the proposed Conditional Use Application presented by Robert Shapiro at 1336 Drake 

Street, ZuZu’s Cafe.  I would also like to make a presentation before the board, next Monday, March 7, 2011 at 6 p.m. 

Since Robert Shapiro purchased the property at 1336 Drake Street I have had non-stop problems with him and certain 

members of his staff at ZuZu’s Café.  For example, on three separate occasions over a period of weeks and months, 

Robert Shapiro and his staff have continually shown me, as their immediate next door neighbor, a lack of respect and a 

sincere sense of irresponsibility.   

One Example:  A couple of years ago I walked into ZuZu’s Café asking to talk to Bob.  Bob, of course, was not there and 

therefore I had to leave a message with Rose, one of his waitresses.  After waiting weeks and then months to hear back 

from Bob, my roommate car was damaged.  After my roommate informed me of the problem, I, again, walked over to 

ZuZu’s to talk to Bob.  Again, Bob was no were to be seen and so I was now, for the second time, forced to leave a 

message with the same waitress, Rose.  This lack of response was now beginning to sour my experience with my 

neighbor.  What did any relationship we had between us happened when I experienced a corneal abrasion due, to his 

lack for respect and irresponsibility as my next door neighbor.  Now, for the third time now, I walked over to ZuZu’s Café 

and now demanded, from Rose again, that Bob contact me immediately!  My eye was watering non-stop.  It was painful 

and my vision was compromised.  Fortunately, I had worked 5 years in the medical field at Meriter’s emergency room 

and went there to get medication for my eye.  It wasn’t until one night, when I saw Bob standing outside ZuZu’s Café 

that I had this argument with him about his irresponsibility and lack of respect for his neighbors and his own property.  

When I asked for his number, he said:  I’m not going to give you my number because I already have too many people 

calling me complaining.  I suggested then, as I do now, that maybe he wasn’t meant to hold the responsibility of 

ownership here. 

This is just an example of the irresponsibility shown by Bob Shapiro and his obvious, irresponsible employee, Rose.   

Since these events, Bob has gone one step farther by preventing me from entering the store and it’s only to attempt to 

reach him and not eat there.   

Due to my history with Bob Shapiro and certain members of his staff, approving this proposal would increase the stress 

which currently exists between us and increase the police calls, the parking problem, the neighborhood noise, vandalism 

and jeopardize our quality of life here in the Vilas Park Neighborhood. 

Thank you, 

Terry Roach 
1330 Drake Street 
Madison, WI  53715 
shotperfect@email.com 
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